MEETING MINUTES
JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION

BRIEFING FOR NEW COMMISSIONERS
DATE:



August 7, 2007

LOCATION:


Conference Room B, City Council Office

TIME:



8:30 a.m.
TOPIC OF MEETING:
Discussion on items on August 9th Waterways Agenda and other concerns that have come before Waterways in the past and items have may come before Waterways in the future.
PRESENT:
Council Members Bill Bishop and Ray Holt, incoming Commissioner Penny Thompson, Shirley Nulf, Waterways Assistant & Suzanne Warren, ECA to Cm. Bishop

Cm. Bill Bishop, Chair, Jacksonville Waterways Commission, briefed Cm. Ray Holt and soon to be confirmed Commissioner Penny Thompson on issues that are coming before the Jacksonville Waterways Commission. Shirley Nulf provided a draft of the Thursday, August 9, 2007, Waterways agenda and copies of Bills 2007-458 and 2007-578. 

Bill 2007-458 is the Working Waterfront Legislation, deferring property taxes to Recreational & Commercial Working Waterfront Properties. Bill 2007-578 is a semi-annual text amendment to the Conservation & Coastal Management Element of the 2010 Comp Plan relating to hurricane evacuation.  Commissioner Susan Grandin, is Chair of a subcommittee on this bill and will be making a report to the commission.
They will also receive a monthly update on FIND grant projects from the Parks & Recreation Dept. A monthly manatee update is provided by Dr. Quinton White & Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University, who have a contract with the City to provide manatee information and guidance. They were informed that the manatee program began approximately 13 years ago and Dr. Pinto does a monthly aerial survey to count the number of manatees in Jacksonville's waterways. Five manatee deaths in a year will trigger a stop to future development in the river by the Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission.  Jacksonville  University  is  working  with   the   City  to   provide  updated 
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manatee information  to all registered boaters, outreach programs, and TV news reports during the weather forecast on the whereabouts of manatees.  The Council recently passed legislation granting $25,000 towards a Boating Traffic Study to aid in manatee issues.
They were advised that Waterways makes recommendations to the full Council, but is a Advisory commission. Council can take a bill out of Waterways and approve it without Waterways vote.

It was stated that Sgt. Leonard Propper, Jacksonville Marine Patrol, will update the commission on funding of a new marine patrol station at Metro Park. 

TMDL, which reflects the quality of the water in the St. Johns River is often a subject brought before the commission. They were advised that counties south of Jacksonville were attempting to get state approval to take water out of the St. Johns River for drinking purposes and this will be a subject that will be discussed in the future.

Jody McDaniel, with Parks & Recreation will give the commission an update on the artificial reef program and Neil Armingeon, will make a powerpoint presentation at the Waterways meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m. 
